Dear xxx, 

I am writing to you following the European Commission’s consultation on the review of existing legislation on reduced VAT rates. 

We welcome the emphasis placed by the Commission on the need to reform the current VAT system to make it simpler, more efficient and to reduce existing revenue losses. 

We also support the recognition that “similar goods and services should be subject to the same VAT rate and progress in technology should be taken into account in this respect, so that the challenge of convergence between the on-line and the physical environment is addressed”.
To achieve this principle, music should be on the same footing as books. Ideally, all cultural goods and services offline and online should benefit from a similar lower rate. 

Despite this principle, the consultation paper only focuses on on-line publications compared to paper publications and audio books, and on radio and television broadcasting on-line and off-line.

A clearer VAT system for all cultural goods and services online and offline, including recorded music, would reduce business and consumer confusion, end the discrimination between cultural products, reduce administrative burden on SMEs, boost access to culture and make Europe’s online market more competitive internationally.

Regarding SMEs, we support a Europe-wide exemption threshold for SMEs as long as it is based on the existing schemes which are most beneficial to SMEs. 

Europe should also react to offer a VAT moratorium on Internet services similar to what was put in place in the US more than a decade ago, with notable benefits to their digital economy
Yours sincerely, 

